Dr. Manucher Mehraein MyMD Medical Clinic 3819 Sunset St. Burnaby, BC V5G 1T4 P: 778-839-3651

Dear patients,

I regret to inform you that I will be closing my family practice as of October 10th, 2025 due to unforeseen personal circumstances beyond my control. I deeply value the trust you have placed in me as your healthcare provider, and this decision was not made lightly. It has been a privilege to care for you and your family.

- **Finding a New Provider:** Please check with your local Division of Family Practice for instructions on how to find a family doctor.
- Medical Records: When you find a new family medicine provider, their office can request a transfer of your records from MyMD Medical Clinic(MyMDonline.ca)
- Prescription Refills: For ongoing prescriptions, please contact us before October 10th to arrange refills.
- **Pending Investigations:** Please ensure follow-up with your results over the coming year, as the clinic will be closing after October 10th.

Thank you for allowing me to be part of your healthcare journey. It has been an honour to serve you, and I wish you continued health and well-being.

Sincerely,

Dr. Manucher Mehraein